
Shutesbury Board of Health 

June 10, 2020, 7:00 pm 

Virtual meeting 

 

Present: Ken Rotondi, chair; Catherine Hilton, clerk; Norene Pease, Arleen Read, Al Werner, board 

members; Garrett Simonsen, guest. 

 

Minutes of the meeting of June 3 were approved. 

 

Discussion: 

ATM plans.  Ken and Cat attended a working group meeting on the site and determined that we have 

enough working radios for the board and a good supply of vests and Public Health caps.  The board 

decided not to take temperatures at Annual Town Meeting. 

Arleen reported on case counts in MAVEN: Shutesbury still has fewer than five cases.  She found out 

that when CTC takes over a case they do not notify Shelburne Control of the address. 

Temenos is planning to reopen their cabins for retreats.  The board reviewed their plan and found it 

adequate, but made a few additional suggestions. 

7:30 pm.  Cat gave a presentation on the Mosquito Control District.  A few townspeople asked 

questions.  All the relevant material is available on the BOH page of the town website.  Because of a 

misunderstanding the MCD article was removed from the warrant but the Select Board will reinstate it; 

Cat will attend their meeting on Friday. 

The board agreed it would be wise to use some of the funds available to us to restock some of our 

supplies for an EDS; the problem with this in the past is that our supplies expire before we can use them.  

Ken said he would reach out to the University Health Center to try to work out an arrangement by which 

we could swap almost-expired supplies for fresher ones. 

 

Adjourn 8:30. 

 


